

CHRIST CHURCH (CHURCH OF ENGLAND) INFANT SCHOOL & NURSERY

Newsletter 21 – 19th July 2024

Honesty

Friendship

Kindness

1 01/6

Perseverance

Respect

'G row and Learn together in the presence of God'

Dear Families,

I cannot believe we are already at the end of this academic year and ready to say goodbye to our amazing Year 2 pupils. I must thank you all for your endless support, it really does make a difference and is greatly appreciated. I would also like to thank the staff and children and recognise their hard work and efforts throughout the course of this academic year. I am extremely grateful to, and proud of, all the pupils of Christ Church (CE) Infant School and Nursery. They are a joy to teach and make all of our efforts worthwhile. It is a privilege to work with such a wonderful community and team.

Today we say goodbye to our delightful Year 2 children. It has been a pleasure to be part of their learning journey and to witness them grow and flourish. We hope they will cherish the memories they have made during their time at Infant School. Year 2 - You are all amazing individuals and should be proud of your achievements. Continue to reach for the stars and follow your dreams. We look forward to hearing about your progress as you continue your learning journey within the Christ Church Federation.

To those moving on to pastures new we wish you the very best and hope you leave with fond memories of Christ Church Infant School.

I wish you all a wonderful and restful break. Take care and stay safe.

We look forward to welcoming those returning back into school on Tuesday 3rd September.

Mrs Lunn

PE Days September 2024

In September, children should continue to come to school dressed in their school PE kits on their PE days (this does not need to be branded with the school logo but **must** be the same as the school colours – bottle green shorts, navy joggers, a white t-shirt and a navy blue hoodie). No Football kits or own clothes.

The PE days for the autumn term are:

- Reception (RSM & RDS) Wednesday and Thursday
- Year 1 (1AF & 1JP) Tuesday and Friday
- Year 2 (2DB & 2CM) Monday and Wednesday









Gold Award Summer 2

Every half term the teachers nominate children from their class to receive a Gold Award in recognition of hard work, progress, effort or one of our Christian values e.g. Kindness

Please join me in congratulating this half term's Gold Award children:

Reception: Joshua, Charlie, Mila, Shahzad, Alfie, Violet, Adam, Kehinde and Niran

Year 1: Sukhi, Dylan J, Jessica, Chloe, Daniel T, Dhilan D, Sienna Q, India, Slater, Fraser, Nirvair, Avi and Jwinjot

Year 2: Avaani, Darcy, Zoraveer, Precious, Agar, Joffrill, Maxwell, Emmanuella, Mayeda, Ovie, Jack, Conor, Rumaisa and Aiza

Sports Day July 2024

What a fantastic morning it was! The children were excellent and should be proud of their achievements. They displayed such confidence, enthusiasm and sportsmanship. Thank you to everyone who came and supported.











A message from the After School Care team — Mrs Williams, Mrs Levett, Mrs Pahal and Mrs Thompson

After School Care 'Partaay'

After school care (ASC) would like to say good luck and farewell to all the children completing the ASC class of 2024. We recognise that some of the children will be moving in to new pastures and some starting new classes – we wish you lots of luck for the new academic year.

Congratulations and well done! You will all be missed.

ASC Team ©



<u>Fabulous Finale Day</u>

Thank you for your support — the children had a wonderful day



Goodbye and Good Luck!

We would like to wish the staff, who are leaving us at the end of this academic year, all the very best in their new roles/ventures.

Mrs Alexander - I am sure you will join us in thanking Mrs Alexander for her hard work and dedication during her 2 years at Christ Church. Thank you Mrs Alexander for the commitment you have shown to our school, the children, their families and the wider community – we wish you all the very best for the future.

Mrs Levett and Mrs Thompson – Thank you for your dedication and support within our after school care provision. You will be missed! We wish you all the very best in your new roles. Good luck!



A Prayer for the Holidays

Dear God, we put ourselves into Your hands, and pray that You will bless us and our families during the wonderful months of summer. May we all help make our home a place of relaxation, joy, love, peace and safety. May we be generous and considerate, not thinking only about ourselves, but helping others enjoy the blessings of summertime. We ask this through Jesus Christ, our Lord.

Amen